
 
Oct 29, 2024 

 
 
 
Dear Thornbury BIA Board of Directors, and Council, 
 

 
This letter is to formally notify you of my resignation as Chair of the Thornbury 

BIA, effective Dec 31, 2024. This has not been an easy decision, I am very passionate 
about the work, and successes that we have achieved together over the last two years 
as a Board and with the help of Town Staff, and Council.  

 
I appreciate the dedication and creativity of our volunteer Board of Directors. I 

thank all of you for your insight, and commitment to enriching our business community. 
It has been a pleasure to work alongside all of you. I cherish all our accomplishments 
and the relationships that we have developed together with the larger community and in 
partnership with the Town of the Blue Mountains.  

 
Over the next two months, I plan to Chair the upcoming November 6th and 

December 4th, monthly Thornbury BIA meetings. I am committed to making this a 
smooth and helpful transition for a new appointed Chair, the Board of Directors, and our 
new General Manager, Nicole Hilton. I am pleased to share at this time, that several BIA 
members have recently expressed interest in joining the Board and I remain hopeful 
that the nomination process, and appointments will happen before the end of the year.  
 

I look forward to continuing to play an active role here in the business community 
of Thornbury. I am thankful for this opportunity, cherish our achievements, and look 
forward to the continuation and growth of a very successful Thornbury BIA.  

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Sarah Beveridge  
 
 
Sarah Beveridge 
Blue Gallery + Shop  
19 Bruce St. N 
Thornbury, ON  NOH 2P0 
519-819-0536 
 
info@bluethornbury.com 
bluethornbury.com 
@blue_thornbury  
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